
 
    

                 

      
  

    

  

              
                

     
     

   
 

    

       
 

         
  

      

       
   

      

      

         
  

       
   

       
 

    

       
         

  

  

        
        

      

        
          

      

   

       
        

     
   

         
       

      
       

     

        
  

      
  

       
      

        
       

      

        
        

        

Transport for NSW 

Bardwell Park Station Upgrade 
Community Notification 

Safe Accessible Transport program 

August 2025 

Transport for NSW acknowledges the people of the Dharawal Nation as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is upgrading 
Bardwell Park Station to improve 
accessibility, convenience and 
safety. 

In July work included: 

 Concrete foundation work on the station 
platform 

 Excavation on the station platform for a new 
lift pit 

 Installation of platform screening 

 Establishment of the temporary site compound 
within Girrahween Park 

What work are we doing? 

In August, construction activities will include: 

 Ongoing construction of a new lift pit behind 
platform screening 

 Construction of concrete support columns and 
a lift shaft 

 Concrete foundation work on the station 
platform 

When we’ll be working 

In August, standard construction hours are 7am 
to 6pm Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm 
Saturday. 

Out-of-hours work 

From 11:30pm to 4:30am on Wednesday 6 and 
Thursday 7 August, line marking work will take 
place on the station platform. 

This activity has been scheduled at night when 
trains are not running to reduce the impact to rail 
customers and improve safety for workers. 

Project site compound 

A temporary site compound has been established 
within Girrahween Park on the eastern side of 
Hartill-Law Avenue, opposite the intersection 
with Bray Road. 

The use of this space for the project’s site 
compound has been approved by the National 
Parks and Wildlife Service and strict 
environmental controls in place to protect the 
area, including Wolli Creek. 

Access to the Girrahween Track remains open to 
the public. 

Temporary reduction in speed limit on 
Hartill-Law Avenue 

To improve the safety of pedestrians, motorists 
and construction workers during the station 
upgrade, a temporary speed limit of 40km/h has 
been introduced for all vehicles travelling along 
Hartill-Law Avenue until late 2026. 

Signage along Hartill-Law Avenue is in place to 
inform motorists of the new speed limit. Please 
take care as speed limits are enforceable. 
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Rail Safety Week 

Running from 11 – 17 August, Rail Safety Week 
reminds us all to limit distractions, hold onto 
handrails, and stand behind the safety line on 
train platforms. 

Image: Bardwell Park Station Upgrade 
construction activities in July 2025 

Contact us 

Project Infoline 1800 684 490 
24-hour Construction Response Line 
1800 775 465 

projects@transport.nsw.gov.au 

Visit the online portal go to 
www.transport.nsw.gov.au/bardwellpark 

www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-statement#Your_Privacy 
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